



Phone: 228.222.4626 Fax: 228.222.4390

March 3, 2022

Mississippi Department of Marine Resources Attn: General Joseph Spraggins, Executive Director 1141 Bayview Avenue Biloxi, MS 39530

Dear General Spraggins:

RE: GOMESA Project - Restoration of Marsh Erosion Prevention (Basin "C" Watershed Hydrologic/Hydraulic Analysis)

This City of Diamondhead is requesting to modify the scope of work for the above referenced project to exclude the work specified for restoring the shoreline. The City would like to include the restoration work for the existing stormwater retention pond located on Diamondhead Drive North further known as the Lily Pond. This modified scope of work will allow for public access for fishing and other recreational activities for residents to enjoy; but most importantly improves the stormwater drainage and water quality and reduces erosion

Your consideration for this request is greatly appreciate as enhancing water quality is a high priority for the City of Diamondhead.

If you have further questions, please contact me at 228-222-4626 or Mayor Drepreo at 228-860-3469. We look forward to working with you on this project.

Sincerely,

Michael Reso City Manager